Michael V. Goodwin, C.E.O. January 27, 2022
Guidance in Giving

3837 Alpine Ridge Lane #204

Memphis, TN 38125

Dear Mr. Goodwin,

As co-chairpersons of St. Jude Catholic Church’s Heart of the Parish Capital Campaign, we wish
to commend the professionalism, perseverance and positive demeanor of Mr. Charles Recznik.

From our first phone call, Charles was very clear in letting us know what was expected of us as
co-chairs. He continued giving us clear direction as the campaign continued and we always felt very
prepared for our pulpit talks and speeches at the campaign receptions. He gave us a compfehensive
outline but then allowed us to tweak it as we saw fit. He encouraged us and commended us to keep us
motivated. Charles’ communication and organizational skills are excellent and he was always five
steps ahead of us. He is very dedicated to his work and it shows. We knew the campaign was always in
God’s hands but we never felt overwhelmed by the responsibility because we knew Charles had
everything in control. He kept Father Henehan and the entire parish well informed as to the progress
and encouraged everyone to keep moving toward the goal.

Charles was always very enthusiastic and upbeat and was invested in our project as if it was his
own parish. He always made time for our questions and requests. He was a fixture at daily mass and his
living faith only added to his credibility. He was very outwardly appreciative of our many volunteers and
committee members,

We could only have achieved a portion of what we as a parish raised to build a beautiful new
church if it weren’t for Charles and Guidance in Giving. The experience, organization and systematic and
thorough way of fundraising was vital to our success. We are very thankful for Charles and Guidance in
Giving in helping St. Jude Parish to exceed its goal to date by one million dollars and reaching many souls
for Christ.

In Christ,

Dupm 'f«, LJ"L«_M

Brian and Karen Flaherty
Co-Chairs
Heart of the Parish Campaign

St. Jude Parish Peoria, lllinois



